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FADE IN:

EXT. OUTER SPACE - NIGHT

Countless pin points of light shine on a backdrop of eternal 
darkness.

EXT. PLANET - NIGHT

Stars twinkle above a cold, desolate landscape. 

Deserted ruins decorate a world devoid of life.

From the barren soil, a small cloud of reddish brown dust 
rises. The dust twirls and takes the shape of a very 
attractive naked WOMAN, 20s. The woman’s eyes are vacant, 
remorseless and cruel like a shark.

The woman transforms into a small bright glowing ORB. The orb 
hovers for a moment, then zooms off towards the stars.

EXT. OUTER SPACE - ETERNAL NIGHT

The orb travels through space at a high rate of speed. 

The orb slows as it approaches a bright blue planet with 
white puffy clouds and vast oceans.

EXT. UPPER ATMOSPHERE - DAY

The orb descends into the oxygen rich atmosphere of the 
planet. A fiery trail follows the orb as it races towards the 
planet’s surface.

EXT. SURFACE OF EARTH - DAY

The orb slows and stops just above a white sandy beach 
crowded with sunbathers and surfers. The sound of the surf 
and human laughter fill the air.

Onlookers go silent and gasp as the orb transforms into a 
stunning naked young woman.

People whisper and point.

The woman looks around, picks up a towel, wraps it around 
herself. Gobsmacked onlookers stare in wonder -- Especially 
the men.



EXT. BEACH - DAY

The woman, wrapped in a towel, walks from the beach, through 
sand dunes and towards a boardwalk. Admirers follow her with 
their eyes.

EXT. BOARDWALK - DAY

On a sun bleached boardwalk, a barefooted YOUNG MAN, 20’s, 
shirtless and in a swimming suit carries two snow cones. 

He stops when he sees the woman and smiles. She returns his 
smile and motions for him to follow her. He throws the snow 
cones in the nearest trash can and follows her like a puppy.

EXT. BOARDWALK - DAY

The woman takes the young man’s hand and leads him to a shady 
and secluded spot.

EXT. SECLUDED SPOT - DAY

Hidden from prying eyes, the couple admire each other with 
obvious mutual appreciation and anticipation. 

The woman smiles, licks her lips and faces the young man. She 
puts her arms around his neck and pulls him closer. 

The young man’s smile fades. His delight turns to anguish, 
terror and pain. He struggles helplessly as the woman’s touch 
drains the life force from his body.

The young man’s body shrivels and turns to a reddish brown 
dust. The dust falls to the ground.

The woman stands alone. Only the dust and young man’s 
swimsuit remain. The woman tosses her hair and walks at a 
leisurely pace towards the crowded boardwalk.

FADE OUT.
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